GB2RS NEWS

Sunday 28th April 2013

The news headlines:

· RSGB Contest Committee Newsletter released

· IARU Region 1 Interim Meeting news

· School visits start to National Radio Centre 

The latest RSGB Contest Committee Newsletter is now available. You can subscribe to this newsletter by visiting www.rsgbcc.org and clicking on the link in the box at the top of the page. You may also be interested to learn that special Centenary commemorative certificates will be available for entrants in this year’s VHF NFD, although the rules for VHF NFD itself are unchanged. Special Centenary commemorative certificates will also be available to all participants in July's RSGB IOTA contest. More information will be published on the Contest Committee website nearer the contest.

IARU Region 1 held its Interim Meeting in Vienna last weekend. The RSGB presented a total of 11 papers, three on HF matters and eight on VHF and microwaves. The RSGB was represented by Murray Niman, G6JYB and Ian Greenshields, G4FSU. HF topics included preparations for the WRC15, which includes the possibility of a worldwide amateur allocation at 5MHz. Other proposals included trying to align some of the HF band plans between Regions and the DXpedition Code of Conduct. A number of other papers covered contest matters, support for newcomers via JOTA, operation of unmanned stations, and discussions on a possible band plan for the new 472 to 479kHz.amateur allocation. For VHF and microwaves, there were a total of 34 papers covered technical, operating, band planning and contest matters. Areas of focus were improvements to IARU contests and accommodating digital voice, beacon and TV developments. Band plans at 4m, 2m and 70cm came under particular scrutiny. Pressure on spectrum, notably at 2.3GHz, was also discussed. Several topics are expected to be further developed in time for the next Region 1 Conference in the autumn of 2014. The minutes and recommendations of the Interim Meeting will be published shortly, once approved by the Region 1 Executive Committee.

The National Radio Centre had its first school visit as part of the Bletchley Park education programme last week. Sixty pupils, aged around 10 years, from Christ the Sower school visited the centre in four groups, spending around 45 minutes exploring the exhibits. The visit was enjoyed by pupils and the RSGB is looking forward to welcoming more schools. This week, sixty 12 year old pupils from the Hill House International Junior school will visit the centre.

G100RSGB, the special event callsign celebrating the RSGB Centenary, will be operated by CDXC from Maplehurst today using the 10 to 160m bands. Monday sees Horndean & District running HF and 2m from Cosham, then on Tuesday Brede Steam ARS will transmit from Rye on the 10 to 80m bands and 2m. On Wednesday, Crawley ARC will run from Top Band to 23cm and will include datamodes. On 2 and 3 May, Mid Sussex ARC will run 15 to 80m plus 2m from Burgess Hill. Saturday sees Hasting Electronics RC running 10 to 80m plus 2m and 70cm. Finally for this week, Horsham ARC will transmit from St Leonards next Sunday and Monday on the 10 to 80m bands plus 2m and 70cm. Details of how to get your QSL card are on the website, www.rsgb.org.uk under the Operating drop down menu, clicking on Centenary Station.

The Arfon Repeater Group 2m repeater, GB3AR, is once again connected to the Echolink system following the issue of an NOV to Brian, GW4KAZ. The GB3AR logic requires either CTCSS or tone burst for access from RF, plus audio of about 7 seconds to allow the logic to initiate. This period of audio is also required from internet access. Reports and constructive comments would be welcomed and further information on the Arfon Repeater Group can be found at www.Arfon.info.

The twice-delayed maiden flight of the Orbital Sciences Corporation Antares rocket carrying three CubeSats launched on 21 April. All three of the Phonesat based Cubesats carry an amateur radio payload downlinking on 437.425MHz. Each Cubesat transmits during individual time slots using AFSK modulation at 1200bps, AX.25 packet coding and have vertical linear polarisation. The orbit of the PhoneSat satellites are very low and they are only expected to remain on-orbit for two weeks.

The Bath based Advanced Distance Learning Team are starting to plan for their next course, which will run from June to December 2013. There are no fees for the classes but students will need a copy of the RSGB Advance! textbook and will, of course, need to pay the exam fee. Full details can be had from Steve Hartley, G0FUW, via G0FUW@tiscali.co.uk. 
And now for the details of rallies and events for the coming week 

Today, 28 April, the 29th Yeovil QRP Convention takes place in Digby Hall, Hound Street, Sherborne, Dorset DT9 3AA. Doors open at 9.30am and there will be trade stands and lectures as well as a Bring & Buy. Details from Steve, G7AHP on 01803 666 407.

The Dambusters Hamfest will take place on 5 May at the Thorpe Camp Visitor Centre, Coningsby, Lincs LN4 4PE. Doors open at 10am and entry is £3. This year there will be a Bring & Buy. GB617SQN will be on the air. 

Bank holiday Monday, 6 May, sees the Dartmoor Radio Rally taking place at Tavistock College, Crowndale Road, Tavistock, Devon PL19 8DD. Doors open at 10.30am with entry being £2. There will be trade stands and a Bring & Buy. Details from Viv on 01752 823 427.
Now for the news of special events

Radio Society of Harrow will be running demonstration station GX3EFX at the Harrow Museum May Day celebrations, at Headstone Manor in Harrow on bank holiday Monday, 6 May. Details from Linda, G7RJL, on 020 8386 8586.

GB4PEN is a CW only special event running from 10 May for 14 days to remember the loss of the Penlee Lifeboat. Full details on QRZ.com.
And now the DX news compiled from 425 DX News and other sources

9M2SE will be activating Perhentian Besar Island, IOTA AS-073, from 1 to 3 May. The group will use a pair of 100 watt transceivers on the 10 through to 40m bands running CW, SSB and some digital modes. For QSL information please check 9M2SE carefully on QRZ.com.

Victor, R6AF will be active as DU1/R6AF from Busuanga Island, which is IOTA reference OC-090, until 3 May. 

JD1YBT and JD1BLC will be on the air from Chichijima, which is IOTA reference AS-031, until 5 May. Plans are to be active on the 6 to 160m bands using CW, SSB, RTTY plus FM on 10m. QSL both calls via JP1IOF and Logbook of The World.

A large group of Italian amateurs will operate from Djerba Island, Tunisia until 4 May. They will use the callsign TS8IT. This operation will count as AF-083 for the Islands on the Air Award. QSL manager is IK2DUW.

Now the contest news

The BARTG Sprint 75 Contest takes place for four hours starting 1700 today, the 28th. Please note that all activity is 75 bauds and the contest exchange is a serial number only. 

The 70MHz UK Activity Contest takes place from 1900 to 2130UTC on 30 April. Using all modes, the exchange is signal report, serial number and locator.

The 432MHz to 248GHz trophy contest runs from 1400UTC on 4 May to 1400UTC on 5 May. Using all modes, the exchange is signal report, serial number and locator.

There are two contests running between 1400 and 2200UTC on 4 May: the 432MHz Trophy and the 10GHz Trophy. In both contests you can use all modes and the exchange is the same, signal report, serial number and locator.

The Worked All Britain LF phone contest on the 40, 80 and 160m bands is next Sunday, 5 May. Running from 1000 to 1400UTC. the exchange is signal report, serial number and WAB square. Entries need to be with the contest manager by 26 May. Full details of the rules and log sheets may be obtained from the WAB website www.worked-all-britain.co.uk or from the contest manager G3XKT by email to aebbooks@ntlworld.com.
And now the solar factual data for the period from Friday the 19th to Thursday the 25th of April compiled by Neil Clarke, G0CAS on Friday the 26th of April

Sunspot regions were visible every day throughout the period, with one group which was much larger and magnetically complex than the others. This region produced numerous C class solar flares every day and on the 22nd an impulsive M1 class solar flare took place, which increased activity from low to moderate levels. Solar flux levels increased from 99 units on the 19th to 119 by the 25th. The average was 111 units. The 90 day solar flux average on the 25th was 112 units, that's one unit up on last week. X-ray flux levels increased from B2.5 units on the 19th to B7.3 by the 25th, the average was B4.5 units. Geomagnetic activity was quiet every day till the 24th, when a predicted coronal hole disturbance arrived late on the 23rd. The Ap index for the 24th was 24 units. The average was Ap 7 units. Solar wind data from the ACE spacecraft saw solar wind speeds increase from a very slow 240 kilometres per second on the 21st to peak at 480 by the 24th. Particle densities were low initially but increased to 105 particles per cubic centimetre on the 23rd and 168 on the 24th. I feel sure that these are the highest densities record here on GB2RS. Bz varied between minus 5 and plus 6 nanoTeslas prior to the arrival of the coronal hole disturbance and between minus 12 and plus 11 nanoTeslas during the disturbance. A good sporadic-E opening took place during the afternoon of the 24th on 50MHz. Also, around the same time, an aurora reached the north of Scotland.

And finally the solar forecast for the coming week. This week the more active side of the Sun is expected to be looking our way. Several sunspot regions should be in view, with more rotating into view during the week. These regions have produced solar flares while on the far side of the Sun. Solar activity is expected to be low but could increase to moderate or high on the occasional day. Solar flux levels are expected to increase and be around 130 units for most of the week. Geomagnetic activity is expected to be at quiet levels but if a coronal mass ejection heads our way then activity would increase. MUFs during daylight hours at equal latitudes should be around 23MHz for the south and 20MHz for the north. Darkness hour lows should be about 12Mhz. Paths this week to Australia should have a maximum usable frequency with a 50 per cent success rate of around 24MHz. The optimum working frequency with a 90 per cent success rate will be about 18MHz. The best time to try this path will be between 0900 and 1100 hours UTC. Sporadic-E should take place on some days, especially on 28MHz and occasionally on 50MHz.

And that’s all for this week from the propagation team. 

Next, the Local News:

Please note that details of all RSGB-affiliated clubs and societies
can be found on the RSGB website, including email addresses
and website links where known.

[Note to Newsreaders: Please read the local news items appropriate to the service area of your transmission.]

NEWS FOR THE MIDLANDS

We start with clubs that have several events this week. Wythall Radio Club has a club net on 145.225MHz from 8pm today and next Sunday. Tuesday sees a Morse class from 7.45pm, followed by a talk at 8.30 by Lee, G0MTN on The Lew Williams Shield. The Morse activity month for the Lew Williams Shield starts on Wednesday and the shack social is on Friday from 7.30pm. Details from Chris, G0EYO, on 07710 412 819. 

Friskney and East Lincolnshire Communications Club is running a club net on Monday on 144.165MHz USB, vertical polarisation. On Wednesday there is a M3+M6 club net on GB3FR from 8pm, and on Friday it’s the club 4m net on 70.475MHz from 8pm. Contact the FELCC Information Line on 07554 362 020 for more information.

Lincoln Short-Wave Club is taking part in the 70MHz UKAC on Tuesday from 8pm in the shack. There are activities in the shack on Wednesday plus a natter night at the BSA Club. Thursday sees a repeater net on 145.725MHz from 8pm. On Saturday there’s the surgery and mentoring from 9am in the shack plus a trip to the Dambusters Rally for 10am. For more information contact Pam Rose, G4STO, on 01427 788 356.

South Birmingham Radio Society is having a coffee morning on Tuesday from 11am to 1pm. On Wednesday there’s a meeting in the main hall. Thursday sees training classes with Dave Murphy, G8OWL and there’s an open evening in the club room on Friday. Contact Mick Cleary, G7RRP, on 07595 696 359.

Now we return to the traditional listing in date order. On Monday 29 April Gloucester Amateur Radio & Electronics Society is having an informal evening. Contact Anne, 2E1GKY, on 01242 699 595, daytime.

On Tuesday 30 April Derby & District Amateur Radio Society is on the air. Contact Richard Buckby, by email to radio@dadars.org.uk.

On Tuesday 30 April Dudley and District Amateur Radio Society is holding a committee meeting. Details from Miles Hall, G4GSB, by email to g4gsb@gmx.com.

On Tuesday 30 April Loughborough & District Amateur Radio Club is holding a practical evening. More information from Chris, G1ETZ, on 01509 504 319.

On Wednesday 1 May Midland Amateur Radio Society is having a general meeting, putting the shack on the air and holding training classes. Details from Norman, G8BHE, on 07808 078 003.

On Wednesday 1 May South Kesteven Amateur Radio Society is having an informal evening. Contact Nigel, M0CVO, on 01476 402 550.

On Wednesday 1 May South Notts Amateur Radio Club is re-rigging aerials. Details from Terry, M0RIA, on 01159 372 942.

On Wednesday 1 May Telford & District Amateur Radio Society is holding a committee meeting and putting GX3ZME on the air. Contact Mike, G3JKX, on 01952 299 677.

On Thursday 2 May Salop Amateur Radio Society is having its first fox hunt, with Glenda, G1YJB as the fox. Details on the club website at www.salop-ars.org.uk.

On Friday 3 May Coventry Amateur Radio Society is having a talk on Supernet by G4VVM. Contact John, G8SEQ, on 07958 777 363.

On Friday 3 May Hucknall Rolls Royce Amateur Radio Club is having a club meeting at 8.30pm followed by a members forum. More information from Dave Wilde, G1YAI, by email to treasurer@hrrarc.com.

On Saturday 4 May Rugby ATS is having a rig test session. Details from Steve, G8LYB, on 01788 578 940.

NEWS FOR THE NORTH OF ENGLAND

We start with clubs that have several events this week. South Manchester Radio and Computer Club is holding a technical forum on Monday. On Thursday there’s a talk on moving from Foundation to Intermediate by Ron, G3SVW. Details from Ron, G3SVW, on 01619 693 999.

Denby Dale Radio Club is having a talk on the Raspberry Pi computer and a general introduction to Linux by Michael, 2E0MJR. Next Sunday it’s the WAB LF phone contest from Cartworth Moor. Details from Richard, M0RBG, on 07976 220 126.

Now we return to the traditional listing in date order. On Sunday 28 April North Cheshire Radio Club is holding its AGM from 8.15pm at the Morley Green Social Club in Wilmslow. Details from Jill, G0OZJ on 0161 485 5036.

On Monday 29 April Angel of the North Amateur Radio Club is on the air. Contact Nancy Bone, G7UUR, on 01914 770 036.

On Monday 29 April Sheffield Amateur Radio Club is holding its spring quiz. More information from Peter Day, G3PHO, by email to sarc@g3pho.org.uk.

On Tuesday 30 April Chester & District Radio Society is having a RAYNET special night on the other man's mobile shack. Contact Bruce Sutherland, M0CVP, on 01244 343 825.

On Wednesday 1 May Hornsea Amateur Radio Club is having a talk entitled I hate decibels. Contact Gordon MacNaught, G3WOV, on 01377 240 573.

On Wednesday 1 May South Lancashire Amateur Radio Club is having a talk on building the Cobweb by Keith, G1HIP. Contact Allan Green, 2E0RAG, on 07533 970 841.

On Friday 3 May East Cleveland Amateur Radio Club is holding a technical forum. For more information contact Alistair, G4OLK, on 01642 475 671.

NEWS FOR NORTHERN IRELAND

On Tuesday 30 April Mid Ulster Amateur Radio Club is having a night in the shack. Contact Brian Burns, MI0TGO, by email to muarc.secretary@yahoo.co.uk.

NEWS FOR SCOTLAND

We start with clubs that have several events this week. Stirling District Amateur Radio Society is open today and next Sunday from 10.30am till late afternoon for construction, RCE training, projects as well as operating. The weekly club meeting is on Thursday. Contact John McGowan, by email to gm0fsv@gm6nx.com.

West of Scotland Amateur Radio Society is having a construction night and licence preparation on Wednesday. Friday sees a club night with talks and quiz. More information by email from info@wosars.org.uk.

Now we return to the traditional listing in date order. On Tuesday 30 April Livingston & District Amateur Radio Society is having a club evening. Details from Norman, GM1CNH, on 07740 946 192.

On Thursday 2 May Aberdeen Amateur Radio Society is holding a junk sale. Contact Fred Gordon, MM0ODL, on 01975 651 365.

On Thursday 2 May Moray Firth Amateur Radio Society is having a demonstration on how to fit common coax connectors. Details from Barry Horning, GM4TOE, on 01807 580 376.

On Friday 3 May Cockenzie & Port Seton Amateur Radio Club is having a normal club night. More information from Bob, GM4UYZ, on 01875 811 723. 

On Sunday 5 May the Scottish Borders Repeater Group will be holding its AGM at the Focus Centre, Livingston Place, Galashiels at 2pm. 

NEWS FOR THE SOUTH EAST and EAST ANGLIA

We start with clubs that have several events this week. Lowestoft & District PYE Amateur Radio Club is having a club night at the shack today and on Thursday. Contact Tim Ward, 2E0TJW, on 07810 481 182.

Farnborough & District Radio Society has a slow CW net on 3.570MHz on Monday from 1pm, then a Top Band net with G2DX on 1.995MHz at 8pm. On Wednesday there’s slow speed CW on 1.995MHz from 8pm, and Friday sees the 2m net on 144.675MHz from 8pm. Details from Neville, G3SPD, on 01252 404 816. 

Brede Steam Amateur Radio Society is in the shack on Tuesday and Saturday. For more information contact Steve, on 01424 720 815.

Now we return to the traditional listing in date order. On Sunday 28 April Coalhouse Fort Amateur Radio Society is putting GB1CHF on the air for History Day. Contact Tony Reynard, G7HJT, on 07976 553 345.

On Monday 29 April Felixstowe & District Amateur Radio Society is having a talk by a Microwave Round Table speaker. More information from Paul, G4YQC, by email to pjw@btinternet.com.

On Monday 29 April Maidstone YMCA Amateur Radio Society is holding a club meeting. Details from Ian Hope, 2E0IJH, by email to info@g3trf.org.

On Tuesday 30 April Stevenage & District Amateur Radio Society is having a talk on synthetic aperture microphones by Martin, G8KDF. Contact Martin Juhe, M0XJP, on 07973 793 770.

On Wednesday 1 May Chesham & District Amateur Radio Society is on the air and having a general meeting. More details from Terry, G0VFW, on 01442 831 491.

On Wednesday 1 May Dover Radio Club is having a natter night. Contact Pete, M0PKH, by email to peter.halloway@sky.com.

On Wednesday 1 May Norfolk Amateur Radio Club is hosting the Norfolk Repeater Group AGM. Details from Chris Danby, G0DWV, on 01603 898 678.

On Wednesday 1 May Southdown Amateur Radio Society is operating at the Hailsham shack. Details from John, G3DQY, on 01424 424 319.

On Thursday 2 May Bredhurst Receiving and Transmitting Society is having a club meeting. Contact Charles, G4VSZ, on 07982 244 788.

On Thursday 2 May Cray Valley Radio Society is having a natter night and watching the HK0NA video. Details from Malcolm Bryan, G8MCA, on 07906 433 965.

On Thursday 2 May Horsham Amateur Radio Club is having a Raspberry Pi Cookbook evening with Alister, G3ZBU. Details are on the web at www.harc.org.uk.

On Thursday 2 May Shefford & District Amateur Radio Society is having a talk by Linton Guise on local astronomy history and how the Bedford Planetarium was built. Contact John Burnett, 2E0OAK, on 07860 804 793.

On Friday 3 May Chelmsford Amateur Radio Society is having a joint club bring and buy sale with TARG at Canvey Island. Contact Martyn, G1EFL, on 01245 469 008.

On Friday 3 May Crystal Palace Radio and Electronics Club is looking at workshop practices. Contact Bob, G3OOU, on 01737 552 170.

On Friday 3 May Mid-Sussex Amateur Radio Society is operating G100RSGB from the club shack from 6.30 ro 10.30pm. Details from Mike Mundy, G1TDL, on 01444 246 899.

On Friday 3 May Thames Amateur Radio Group is having a joint table top sale with Chelmsford Amateur Radio Society. Contact Pete Sipple, M0PSX, on 07940 579 116.

On Saturday 4 May Bromley & District Amateur Radio Society is running its Intermediate course. Details from Andy, G4WGZ, on 01689 878 089.

On Saturday 4 May Hastings Electronics and Radio Club is running the RSGB Centenary SES at the Taplin Centre. Contact Gordon, on 01424 431 909.

On Saturday 4 May Reading & District Amateur Radio Club is running its Intermediate course. Details from Pete, G8FRC, on 01189 695 697.

NEWS FOR THE SOUTH WEST

We start with clubs that have several events this week. On Monday Exeter Amateur Radio Society is holding its HF net on 3.675MHz from 7.45pm. The Tuesday 2m net is on 145.575MHz at 7.45pm and on Thursday it’s the 4m net on 70.425MHz from 7pm. Contact Nick, 2E0NRJ, on 01363 775 756.

Cornish Radio Amateur Club is having a committee meeting on Wednesday and a club evening on Thursday. Details from Steve, G7VOH, on 01209 844 939.

Thornbury & South Gloucestershire Amateur Radio Club members are being challenged by Peter, G4OST to pass the Foundation exam on Wednesday. On Friday it’s the 2m club net at 8pm. Contact Tony, G0WMB, on 01454 417 048.

Now we return to the traditional listing in date order. On Sunday 28 April Yeovil Amateur Radio Club is running the QRP Convention at Digby Hall, Sherborne. Details from Rodney Edwards, M0RGE, on 01935 825 791.

On Monday 29 April Bristol RSGB Group is having a talk on forensics science and electron microscopes by Nick Gleed, GW8YJM. Details from Robin, G3TKF, on 01225 420 442.

On Monday 29 April Weston Super Mare Radio Society is having a construction and natter night. Details from Paul, G3SDH, on 01761 221 206.

On Tuesday 30 April Riviera Amateur Radio Club is putting MX0RIV on the air and having a club meeting. Contact Alan Wyatt, G2DXU, by email to rivieraarc@gmail.com.

On Thursday 2 May Saltash & District Amateur Radio Club is discussing homebrew aerial construction. Contact Brian, M0BHG, on 01752 844 321.

On Thursday 2 May South Bristol Amateur Radio Club is discussing the Lundy DXpeditions. Details from Andrew Jenner, G7KNA, on 07838 695 471.

On Thursday 2 May Swindon & District Amateur Radio Club is having an activity night. Contact Den, M0ACM, on 07810 317 750.

On Friday 3 May Poole Radio Society is having an activity night and continues its Advanced course. More info from Bill Coombes, G4ERV, by email to secretary@g4prs.org.uk.

NEWS FOR WALES
No news has been received for Wales this week. 
